
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
OF THE CENTERVILLE COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENT CORPORATION 

Pursuant to the call of the President and notice duly given to the 
Board of Trustees, a meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Centerville 
Community Improvement Corporation was held on February 4, 1985 at 7:30 
P.M. at the Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library, 100 West Spring 
Valley Road, Centerville, Ohio. 

The following trustees were present: 
Shirley Heintz, Charles Taylor, Jeffrey Siler, Brooks Compton, J. 

V. Stone, Bernard Samples and James Singer. 

President James Singer presided at this meeting and Marilyn J. 
McLaughlin acted as Secretary. Also present at the meeting were Darryl 
Kenning and Jon Bormet. 

Sally Hamilton, Bond Counsel with Taft, Stettinius & Hollister, 
reviewed an application from the Elder-Beerman Stores Corporation, with 
respect to a commerical project, consisting of the acquisition and 
installation of certain "point of sale" data and information systems in 
various Elder-Beerman department stores, proposed to be financed by the 
issuance by the State of Ohio, acting by and through the Director of the 
Department of Development in the amount of $650,000 Industiral 
Development Revenue Bonds. In accordance with the Ohio Revised Code, if 
the State is the issuer of bonds and the project is to be located within 
a municipal corporation with a plan, the issuing authority shall first 
have received from the agency of the municipal corporation a 
certification that such project is in accordance with its plan. Upon 
motion duly made and seconded, the Centerville Community Improvement 
Corporation hereby certifies to the State of Ohio, that the portion of 
the project described above to be located in the City of Centerville is 
in accordance with said plan. 

There being no further business to come before the meeting, the 
President, presiding, upon motion duly made, seconded and approved, 
declared the meeting to be adjourned. 

ATTEST: 

Assistant Secretary 
















